BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS
MEETING MINUTES

Date: August 26, 2021 Time: 4:30 PM Location: Norwell Water Dept.
345 Main Street, Norwell

Attendance: Fred St. Ours, Steve Ivas, Peter Dillon and Superintendent Jack McInnis

Minutes Prepared by: Jack Mclnnis

1. Approve — Meeting Minutes from 8/11/21: Meeting minutes of 8/11/21 needs
revisions; not approved tonight. All vouchers signed.

2. Review — Water Color Concerns: Jack McInnis advised the Board that well 10 had
been taken off line due to decreased demand and the treatment process at SSTP
had been adjusted. As a result the output from SSTP has improved substantially.
In short all well fields are putting out water with minimal to no color. It will take
several weeks for color to abate in the distribution system.

3. Review - Water Demand: The Board and Jack McInnis reviewed the pumping
data of August 1 — August 25. and all were please that demand was averaging 1
MGD. This will allow the wells with color to remain off line.

4. Discuss — PFAS Notice Time Frame: The Board and Jack McInnis have reviewed
the PFAS Public Education Notice. Jack McInnis informed the Board he submitted
the document to Mass DEP for their review last week. The document must be
distributed by 9/13/21.

S. Update — Treatment Plant Manager. Jack McInnis informed the Board that there
was no news to report.

6. Update — Summer Help. The seasonal helps’ last day was 8/20. They
concentrated on brush trimming at pumping stations, standpipes and other
facilities for most of their tenure.

Fred St. Ours motioned to adjourn, Peter Dillon seconded; all in favor at 6:00pm
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